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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 2nd June 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), John Patton (Laganvale), Fred McCrea (VP), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore)
Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
The Ulster Folk & Transport Museum have confirmed 2 brass band concerts on 16th June. Templemore and 3rd Carrickfergus have been selected to perform.
Murley Silver Band have advised the BBL that Robert Wilson is now their secretary.

Ian Burch from Templemore Silver Band contacted the BBL to enquire whether any assistance or advice could be provided with the drawing up of Child Protection and Safeguarding policies which bands are now required to have in place when applying for funding from the Arts Council. 

This was discussed later in the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £3665.43 and the special investment account was £2063.06. 
He noted that cheques from North West Music Festival of £800, St Joseph’s Silver Band of £30 and the Flute Band League of £170 are yet to be lodged and that several bands had yet to cash their prize cheques from the Fivemiletown and Spring Festival contests.

Stephen has also been advised First Trust Bank that they intend to close our special investment account as it does not meeting their lower balance limit of £5000.

This was discussed by those present and all were agreed that the balance of the special investment account be lodged into the current account.

Adjudicators

Alan Hunter proposed that a list of adjudicators be drawn up, which could be worked through for the 2012-2013 contesting season. The following names were agreed, in order of preference:

Stan Lippeat

John Doyle

Bob Childs

Ian Porthouse

Andrew Duncan

Mark Wilkinson

Steve Sykes

Roger Webster

Alan also mentioned that Ian Williams of the Cory Band had verbally agreed to adjudicate the 2013 Solos & Quartets.

Festival of Brass Contest at Queen’s University, Belfast

It was agreed by those present that entry forms should sent to bands during 1st week in September, in order to allow for bands who break for the summer.

Entry fees were agreed to be the same as last year: £45 for Championship and 2nd Section bands, £35 for all other bands.

The BBL Execute will meet shortly to discuss a funding application to Belfast City Council.

The role of Entertainment Adjudicator was discussed. It was preferred that someone from Belfast City Council, Northern Ireland Tourist Board, or Arts Council perform the role. Paul Kirk will contact Wendi Kane, who adjudicated last year, to see if she can recommend anyone.

Paul Kirk will contact Michael Alcorn to formally confirm venue details and availability of rehearsal room and assembly/changing room.
Solos & Quartets 2013

9th or 16th February are the proposed dates for the competition. The selection of the date will depend on when schools’ half-term break is, which will be known in September. Paul Kirk will contact Malone Presbyterian Church to provisionally enquire about venue availability on either of these dates.

Fivemiletown Contest 2013
2nd March 2013 was proposed as the date of the contest at the last meeting. 
Allan Davison to confirm that the Valley Hotel are happy to proceed with this date.
Spring Festival 2013

27th April was proposed as the date of the contest at the last meeting.

Allan Davison has spoken to Tommy Barr of the North West Music Festival. Tommy will check venue availability with the Alley Theatre. 


Other Business

The communication from Templemore Band regarding Child Protection and Safeguarding Policies was discussed.
It was noted that funding applications to government-funded bodies now all require that applicant bands have these policies in place.

Those present agreed that the BBL should do what they can to assist bands in the production of such policies

It was also hoped that those bands which had recently made successful applications could also provide any information which may help.

Paul Kirk advised the meeting that he has made preliminary contact with the NSPCC to seek advice on these matters and to enquire about the possibility of a training course for BBL bands.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 8th September at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis.
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